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Government 
Queensland Health 

To: Dr Steve BucMand, Director-General 

From: Dr Gerry FitzGerald 
Chief Health Officer 

The investigators have 
to staff in the hospital. 

identify the issues of concern 

ently concerned with the organisational matters and the 

industrial and 
action without 

take due care to seek 
decision would be challengeable on the ground of failure to 

I therefore recommend that you take a number of actions to address the issues of concern. 

1. That the pdormance of the Director of Orthopaedics should be reviewed in detail by an 
appropriately qualified senior medical administrator and a report provided to the Director of 
Medical Services. 

2. That improvements in the quality and safety arrangements should be explored by the Acting 
District Manager to include clinical outcome audit, selection and recruitment, credentialing 
and clinical privileges scrutiny, and development of clinical guidelines. 
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3. The orthopaedic coverage of the two hospitals be reviewed urgently to ensure that the senior 
Medical Officer have appropriate specialist supervision. 

4. That you meet urgently with the Australian Orthopaedic Association and the Inspectors to 
seek their assistance in identification of methods by which clinical orthopaedic services may 
be assured. 

Suggested speaking points for the Director-General 
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Chief Health Officer 
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